
North Star Community Council Notes  
October 9, 2019 
 
 
 
Tonight's NSCC meeting was held in the hallway outside the library at North Star 
school. No officers were present, and I was the only "Member at Large" there.  We 
couldn't find the janitor to let us into the library. 
 
At 7:15, we started the meeting in the hallway. 
 
Senator Elvi Gray-Jackson gave a report and answered questions, along with her two 
staff members. 
 
School Board Member Andy Holleman gave a report and answered questions. 
Assembly Members Austin Quinn-Davidson and Felix Rivera gave reports and answered 
questions. 
 
Renee Whitesell from DOWL reported on the Midtown Congestion Relief Project. 
We ended the meeting about 8:25 p.m. 
 
Submitted by Susan Miller 
 
 


